

GPL Minutes: January 10, 2017

Time: 1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

Location: Oregon Dept. of Transportation

Technical Leadership Center

Alsea Conference Room

4040 Fairview Industrial Dr. SE

Salem, OR 97302

Announcement: (Jobs, hires, Conferences, User Groups), and additional Agenda items.

- T. Morganson, ESRI announced the following upcoming events:
 - Geodesign Summit (Redlands) January 24-26
 - ESRI Federal GIS Conference (Washington DC) February 13-14
 - User Conference (San Diego) July 10th – 14th
 - Dev Summit (Palm Springs) March 7-10
 - Public Sector CIO Summit (Redlands) March 29-30
 - Local Gov't Teams (Olympia)
 - A free workshop we are conducting in Olympia
 - Hands-on (focused on Collector for ArcGIS and Drone2Map)
 - Is Oregon interested in similar opportunities?
- R. Sounhein, DSL announced recent GIS analyst hiring successfully completed.

Previous meeting minute approval

- approved

GEO – update

- D. Mather report significant increase to points in geocoder
 - Waiting on OrTrans update
 - 1.8 million address points in cooperation with LCOG. Some sharing limitations apply
- T. Burcsu reports data sharing legislative council work group will meet on Friday, January 13, 2017.

Framework – update

- Metadata standards review period is complete. Comments were received from 3-5 individuals (some were anonymous and indistinguishable). The comments appear to mostly minor, although some clarifications on the date and phone number formats were specified to align with FGDC standards. I have skimmed the comments but haven't started incorporating them yet. I anticipate collating these for the Metadata work group in about a week and setting up a meeting with the WG. Process says that they will be posted for another review period.

- A Power Lines work group is getting started to address gaps in power lines datasets that are publicly available. Micah Babinski, a contractor with BLM, is leading this effort under the Utilities FIT. His email is mbabinski@blm.gov. A lively email conversation has been taking place with respect to transmission lines and their categorization as a secure dataset classified as PCII in the 2015 distribution of HSIP Gold as well as concerns over redundant efforts.
- Other things on the horizon with Framework include:
 - FITs are categorizing data elements according to the new prioritization strategy (in progress)
 - Funding selection rubric will be changed to include the new strategy (not started)
 - Late-Feb/Early March release of RFP for Framework funding
 - Spring Framework Symposium to be held on the west side of the Cascades. Location & date TBD. Will work around GIS In Action somehow.
 - Imagery Contract has made it through Stage Gate 2. Cy has more information on when the RFP will go out.

Oregon Lambert Coordinate System Subcommittee – update

- Committee just forming.

Shared Services

- Project portfolio tool too complex for current requirements
- Google Docs and Gov space discussed as collaboration options
- Spatial Data Library expansion
- NOAA use of collaborative map-based project sharing through SeaSketch.org described
- DOGAMI Lidar collection explored as collaboration example
- Appropriate scale of needs and benefits warrants further discussion and explore readiness for workgroup

Round Table

- DSL (R. Sounhein) – GIS Analyst hired
- DOGAMI (R. Watzig) – Interest in experiences using ESRI Collector
- ODFW (J. Bowers) – ISS3 hired emphasis on hydrography and fish habitat distribution. Coordination with ODF on salmon
- DEQ (D. Pettit) – Prep-FIT met today initiatives in 2017 include building footprints and effective leveraging that data. Additional projects on stewardship activities.
- DEQ (M. Bishop)- Continuing work with Geocortex
- OPRD (B. Callahan) – Collector in roll out. ArcGIS Server migration from Direct Connect corresponds with increase from 40 to over 100 services. What are others experiencing in this transition? Drone policy in development. Statewide park lands mapping and public

lands recreational area mapping in progress. Statewide recreation comprehensive planning underway.

- Revenue (J. Prychun) – receiving taxlot data from counties. Coordinating with counties on data sharing needs.
- ODWR (B. Harmon) – Collector in deployment. On hold for those users that need to adopt formal schema. Looking at survey 1-2-3. HydroFIT meeting soon to evaluate prioritization elements.

Call for future GPL topics

Select host and location for next meeting

Meeting Adjourn